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Submission of Evidence to Request New Building Code Gutter Policy for early 2021

1 message .

Carol Amore <carol.j.amore@gmail.com> Tue, Jan 19, 2021 at 12:12 PM
To: "OSBI, DAS" <DAS.OSBI@ct.gov>, "Bette, Paul" <Paul.Bette@ct.gov>, ddigiorgi@digiorgiinc.com, Ed Rowland
<erowland@digiorgiinc.com>, r.lowe@englertinc.com, clindstrom@leafguard.com

January 18, 2021

Darren Hobbs | Deputy State Building Inspector
Office of the State Building Inspector

Department of Administrative Services

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 1303

Hartford, CT 06103

Mohile: (860) 897-6%14

SUBJECT: Formal Submission of Request for Amendment to the Connecticut Residential Building Code for
professional manufacturing standard for home gutter installation
{Home Damage Repairs & New Roof-Gutter System situation)

First Quarter 2021 Committee Meeting

Dear Darren Hobbs, Deputy State Building Inspector

In the state of Connecticut the climate has been rapidly changing causing more frequent storms with high winds
along its coastline and some interior areas. Some Connecticut regions have even experienced tornadoes in 2020
in Branford and Hamden CT. causing extensive damage and impacting hundreds of homes.

Several Objectives to be achieved in a NEW CT Gutter Building Inspector Code

include:

1. Provide more safe and secure Gutter Attachment system guidelines to prevent
storm damage and flying gutter(Missile-like objects) that would endanger local CT. communities.

2. Provide cost-effective manufacturing guidelines from established roof and gutter professional organizations
that could influence the quality of the new CT. gutter code legislation. ( Best Gutter practices- 16 inch brackets
with screws into roof) Note: Homebuilder are currently using this gutter installation practice and would not cost
them further if this gutter building code were implemented.)

2. Involve the CT Home Ruilders Association and the Insurance Institute for Business and Home Safety as well
as others who can provide meaningful gutter installation best practice standards.

4. Prevent Connecticut Insurance companies avoiding payment and services for new gutter installation from
storm damage that required new roofing systems. New Gutter installations should be part of the residential
building standard codes which would allow for insurance funds for residence with gutter damage.

Submitted Evidence of New Connecticut Gutter Code Need:

In August of 2020 Juliana Ellis(home owner Milford, CT) had storm damage to her roof and gutters as well as
contacted her insurance company(Travellers in Hartford, CT). They assessed the damage and agreed to replace
her roof but not the damaged gutters. The spiked gutters had pulled the gutters out from the roof due to the
wind force that also damaged the roof.

https:h’mail.google.comimaillu.’O?ik=c:26db8b059&view=pt&search=a||&permthid=lhread—a°/u3Ar—?54392175?80805937&5impl=msg—a%3Ar298752826... 113
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DiGiorgi Roofing in CT(Licensed 526048) was hired hy Juliana Ellis to assess the roof damages and repair the
roof and gutters. Photos were submitted to document to Travelers Insurance representatives about the
condition of the gutters and they refused to replace the gutters stating that the CT Building code did not have
any Residential code that specified gutter replacement.

The Miiford, CT Building inspector(Lou Reazoly) reviewed the gutter images and agreed the gutter replacements
were needed. They also confirmed attaching old spiked gutters would not address best manufacturing building
practices In Connecticut. The high winds in the area would just cause the same damage and danger problems to
the home and community,

Please consider a gutter building code at the CT State Building Inspectors meeting this first quarter in 2021 so it

can be reviewed and approved for 2021 implementation.
Building and Fire Code Adoption Process (ct.gov)

Professional Building Organization to support the addition of a Roof Gutter Code

addition:
Connecticut Home Builders Association- President;391 Meadow St. Fairfield CT 06824
phone 203-335-7008

Insurance Institute for Business & Home Safety

IBHS.org — Insurance Institute for Business & Home Safety

Rob Lowe, CEO Englert Corporation (800-364-5378)- Leading Roofing and Gutter manufacturer in Wallingford,
CT- Implements Best Practices with Roofing & Gutters

41 Warehouse Point Rd, Wallingford, CT 06492

rlowe@englertinc.com and clindstrom@leafguard.com (General Counsel)

David DiGiorgi, President/Owner, DiGiorgi Roofing
P.O. Box 126 33 Lancaster Dr. Beacon Falls CT 06403
Phone- 800-428-6438 or 203-723-6880

(He stated Builders in CT already use the gutter building practices with 16 inch brackets with screws- no added
costs to the builder would be anticipated with a new gutter amendment that represents current manufacturing
best practices.)

Thanks in advance for your time and consideration]! We look forward to achieving the new Gutter
code together through professional cooperation. This new Gutter code will make CT safer and more secure from
the continued high wind storms.

With Great Appreciation, -

Carol Amore

Carol J. Amore( New CT Guiter Code Project Initiative)

htlps:!Imail.google.com/malI/ulO?ik=1:26dbBbDSQ&view=p!&search=all&permthid=thread-a%3Ar—754392175?80805937&simpl=msg-a%3Ar298752826... 213
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